
 
 

 
         

                                       
 

 
 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Introduction…  
December was a 
month of both in-
person and online 
learning. Even though 
our learning 
environment changed, 
we continued learning! 
 
In English Language,  
we learned about 
Christmas traditions 
around the world. We 
also continued to work 
on our reading via 
kidsa-z.com. 
 
In Mathematics, we 
learned some addition 
and subtraction 
strategies and 
continued to improve 
our computation skills 
with addition and 
subtraction. We also 
played some games 
with addition, such as 
Around the World and 
had addition team 
races. 
 
In Social Studies, we 
began to learn about 

geography and tools 
used in geography.  
 
In Science, we 
continued to learn 
about the 5 senses. We 
learned that the skin in 
the largest organ of our 
body. We also learned 
that through our sense 
of touch, we can tell if 
something is rough or 
smooth, hard or soft. 
 
In Art, we drew and 
colored Santa’s 
Workshop, and 
learned to cut out 
snowflakes from paper. 
We did not have art 
lessons while we were 
online. 

Happy December! I 
wish you a very Merry 
Christmas and a 
Happy New Year! 
 

Ms. Sue 

IMPORTANT DATES: 
 

23 December – 31 
December 2021 – 
Christmas break 
3 January 2022 – Class 
resume online 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 


